
 

Illinois State University Civil Service Council (CSC) Meeting  August 6, 2013 

 
Present: Bob Blick, Bob Blythe, Glen Dawson, Jacob DeGeal, Dara Gibson, Capri Gonzalez,Maureen Peel, Carol Pfoff, Amanda 

Smith, Lois Soeldner, Kathleen Webster, Diana Weekes, Amy Witzig 

Not Present: Jean Darnall, Diana Nelson 

Ex-Officio: Rick Marr 

Guests: Jan Cook 

 

 

The meeting was called to order by chair Lois Soeldner in the 

Spotlight Room of the Bone Student Center a6 12:05 p.m.. 

 

Minutes of the July 16, 2013 meeting were approved on a 

motion by Bob Blick and a second by Dara Gibson. 

 

Chair Lois Soeldner reported that letters have been sent to 

scholarship applicants. One thank you has been received and 

was read to the Council. 

 

Lois noted if any Council member was not in agreement with 

the committee listing they should contact her to request 

changes. 

 

The deadline for items to be included in the next OpenLine is 

the August 30. 

 

Rick Marr reported that the EAC held their quarterly meeting. 

Changes have been made to their bylaws. A short discussion 

was held on the election of the EAC representative at Illinois 

State University. 

 

Jan Cook reported that the ‘situation is bad’ as legislators once 

again discussion changes to pensions and health insurance for 

retirees. She noted that all employees should know their 

standards and needs for health insurance. 

 

Maureen Peel distributed a list of businesses that have been 

contacted to donate items for the upcoming raffle. She 

encouraged all Council members to seek donations for the 

raffle. 

 

Lois noted that the Council had been contacted the possibility 

of the Civil Service Council having a team for the “Redbird 

Rubble” competition that is held during Homecoming. Several 

people volunteered to participate in the event. Lois will 

contact the AP Council to see if they are interested in a joint 

team. 

 

A discussion was held on the Cubs baseball trip and the sale of 

tickets as part of the Bloomington/Normal Day at Wrigley. 

This topic will be discussed further at a future meeting. 

 

A motion was made by Maureen Peel and seconded by Amy 

Witszig to adjourn the meeting at 12:57 p.m., motion carried. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Carol Pfoff 
 

Reminders: Deadlines for 2013 OpenLine –July 31, August 

28, September 25, October 30, November 27, December 18. 

 

 Upcoming CSC Meeting Dates – 2013 - July 16, August 6, 

August 20, September 3, September 17, October 1, October 

15, November 5, November 19, December 3, December 17 
 

Next Meeting ~ 
The next regular Civil Service Council Meeting will be 

Tuesday, July 16, 2013 in the Spotlight Room at the Bone 

Student Center.

PLEASE POST, ROUTE, OR COPY TO CIVIL SERVICE STAFF 



 


